


Question 5 

a) Should a period of supervised practice be required for the endorsement?  

No 

As the RN endorsed to prescribe in partnership is practicing in partnership, this should negate the 
requirement for supervised practice. It is recommended that RNs have their competencies in 
administration of medicines reviewed annually, which would include the NPS Prescribing 
Competencies Framework.  

If the additional units of competency addressing the NPS Prescribing Competencies Framework are 
achieved and the assessor / supervisor is assured of safe practise; there should be no additional 
need for the RN to be supervised. 

b) If a period of supervised practice was required for the endorsement, would a minimum of 
three months full time equivalent supervised practice be sufficient?  

Yes 

Question 6 

Is the content and structure of the proposed Registration standard: Endorsement for 
scheduled medicines for registered nurses prescribing in partnership (at Attachment 1) clear 
and relevant? 

Yes  

Question 7 

Is the structure and content of the proposed Guidelines for registered nurses applying for 
endorsement for scheduled medicines -prescribing in partnership (at Attachment 2) helpful, 
clear and relevant? 

Yes 

Question 8 

Do you have any additional comments on the proposed registration standard or guidelines? 

The clinical governance framework is not a prerequisite for endorsement by the NMBA 




